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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To bring Members up to date with negotiations on the future of the Clitheroe Tourist Information Centre.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· There is no direct relevance.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
As Members will be aware, the County Council announced some time ago at their intentions to withdraw from the current partnership arrangement in the TIC, citing budgetary issues as the reason for their decision.

2.2
At the same time the County Council expressed the desire to continue discussions with us to see if there were any alternative solutions to a joint information service.

2.3
When last reported to this Committee, Members made it very clear that any such discussion must not compromise the need for a continued, high profile, TIC presence in Clitheroe.

3
CURRENT SITUATION

3.1
Chris Hughes, Community Development Manager, has since met with representatives from the County Council to explore future joint working.

3.2
Much of the discussions centred around how existing County buildings such as Libraries could be used as information outlets for district council services, including tourism.

3.3
It was agreed that no existing facility could deliver the existing TIC provision in Clitheroe but some satellite service could be provided in Whalley and Longridge.

3.4
It would therefore be down to ourselves to explore our own solution to future TIC provision in Clitheroe.  A range of options, and their costs, will be developed for Members to comment on at the next meeting.

3.5
We will also bring other proposals on using Lancashire County Council sites for face-to-face access to other Council services.  Similar models have been developed in boroughs such as Wyre and so we will share any experiences arising from these.

4
CONCLUSIONS

4.1
Although there has not been a great deal of progress since we last reported on this subject we are almost certain that joint services will cease from April 2008 in the current venue.

4.2
The provision of ‘one stop shop’ services in other locations offers an opportunity for us to review how people outside Clitheroe access our services.

4.3
We are exploring funding opportunities with Lancashire and Blackpool Tourist Board on grant aid for future TIC provision.

5
RISK ASSESSMENT

5.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications:

· Resources – Additional revenue support would be required if we were to run a stand-alone service from the existing TIC building.  Other options will offer varying revenue requirements.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – The existing TIC is leased to Lancashire County Council who intend to serve notice on this lease.

· Political – Members have already expressed their preference for retaining a high street presence for the TIC. 

· Reputation – there has been, and will continue to be, adverse public reaction to any closure and so we must ensure that the Council is working to address such concerns.
5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
5.1
 Note the contents of the report.
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BACKGROUND PAPERS

1
None.
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